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President’s Message

Dear Friends, 

This marks my tenth year with UNIFEM Canada, eight of those as your President. It has been a rich and rewarding experience, and a great honour, to have served as President of the Canadian Committee for UNIFEM. We have a number of successes over these years. I am most proud of our decision to make an annual award to an outstanding Canadian woman or man for their contributions towards improving the status of women. I was delighted that a UNIFEM Canada pioneer and our honourary Chair, Hon. Flora MacDonald, was among our first recipients of the UNIFEM Canada Award. Pamela Wallin, currently Canada’s Consul General in New York, made a wonderful launch laureate. I admired the foresight and courage of the selection committee in 2003 when they chose a man, Michael Kaufman, whose research and writing on mens’ attitudes towards women helps us understand the root causes of violence, and its many forms. 

We have forged continuing, strong relations with key governmental bodies such as CIDA and DFAIT, to the benefit of UNIFEM’s international work, and we have helped to strengthen communications among the network of national UNIFEM committees, around the world. Of course, we have had failures, too. We have yet to find a formula that would sustain interest and enthusiasm among members outside the National Capital Region, with the exception of our vibrant in Winnipeg – the second incarnation of a Winnipeg Chapter. There’s a good prospect we will soon have a new chapter in Toronto, and I know your new board will be dedicated to building UNIFEM Canada as a truly representative, national organization. 

I look forward to my continuing membership in UNIFEM Canada from my new vantage point, and I give your new committee my best wishes as they confront the many challenges faced by women in the 21st century. Please, send in your membership today and be part of the solution. 

Sincerely,

Kate White

President, UNIFEM Canada

Executive Director

United Nations Association of Canada

News from Winnipeg

In a little over 12 months, the Canadian Committee for UNIFEM Winnipeg Chapter has involved almost 100 new members and supporters, held several well-attended educational programs, attracted media attention, and generally raised the profile of UNIFEM in Winnipeg, and indeed in Manitoba. Our executive members, Muriel Smith, Wilma Sotas, Cathy Hamilton, Joan Grace, Martha Stanton-Smith, and Jessica Herrera, have all contributed to the success of our first year.

Our programs have been challenging and varied:

· Annie Joseph founded, and is now coordinating Ankur Kala, a training and empowerment centre for young women in Calcutta.

· Jane Ursel and Cherylle Karaim presented “Sharing Women’s Stories from the Ukraine and Beijing”. 
· We presented “Practicing Peace: The Personal and Political Meet In This Intimate Portrait of a Venerable Canadian Peace Pioneer”, a video on the life and times of Muriel Duckworth.

· We hosted “Women Working Abroad”, during which Monica Dominguez spoke of her internship experience working in Sri Lanka and Myrna Phillips spoke of her experience working with the National Democratic Institute in Palestine.

· We also hosted “Our Experiences in Iraq – Thoughts and Reflections”, during which Lisa Martens (Member of the Christian Peacemaker Team) and Esther Epp-Tiessen (Coordinator of Peace Ministries, Mennonite Central Committee, Canada) discussed their experiences in Iraq. Lisa Martens was there as a member of an international organization committed to non-violence and peace. Esther Epp-Tiessen was there in February 2002 while sanctions were in place.  

· On November 25th, the International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women, Florence Okwudili spoke about the Lives of Women in Nigeria. We ended the evening with a singsong.

We are looking forward to planning a fundraising event and would welcome volunteers. At our last meeting, the general consensus was to direct funds to the Trust Fund in Support of Actions to Eliminate Violence Against Women, which is administered by UNIFEM. 

The Winnipeg Chapter welcomes new members and friends to help us work for the women of the world. We hold informative meetings and share news from the local and global scene. We also circulate Snippets, an electronic newsletter. Through it, we share global news and alert our members to upcoming local events. If you would like more information, and if you would like to join our Winnipeg Chapter, please contact Mary Scott at mscott1@mts.net, or phone: (204) 888 2996. 

We need you to help us make a difference.

In peace and friendship,

Mary Scott

President

Other Highlights

Kate White Named to Head UN Association

As many of you know, our own Kate White has been appointed to the prestigious position of Executive Director of the United Nations Association of Canada. 

For the past 25 years, Kate White has been the head of Black & White Inc. an Ottawa-based international consultancy specializing in policy research, education and citizen engagement.  She has been recognized nationally and internationally for her leadership in issues ranging from youth-at-risk, climate change, disaster and crisis response and mitigation, corporate social responsibility, international peace building and conflict resolution. 

Ms White has also been President of UNIFEM Canada since 1993. “We are delighted to have Kate as our new Executive Director,” says Nancy Gordon, National President of UNA-Canada. “We are confident that she brings the right mix of experience, strategic vision and commitment to UN values to her new position.” 

The United Nations Associations in Canada (UNA-Canada) is a registered charity, founded in 1946, with a mandate to educate and engage Canadians in support for and understanding of the United Nations and its issues that have a global impact. A Canadian NGO, UNA-Canada has a wide variety of programs and activities through which to build Canadian capacity to identify and address emerging international issues on a national basis and to provide a foresight and policy research capacity underpinning this innovative programming.  With a professional, national secretariat in Ottawa, UNA-Canada derives much of its strength and community outreach from its network of 14, volunteer-based, branches. Working with the private and public sector, academia, community leaders, like-minded NGOs as well as multilateral organizations, UNA-Canada provides a place for Canadians to offer their made-in-Canada solutions to challenges confronting the global commons and to develop skills in living together in peace and prosperity. Key programs target Canadian youth, human rights, sustainable development, environment, peace building and corporate social responsibility. For more information we invite you to visit our website at www.unac.org.

In the News

This issue of UNIFEM News contains a wealth of information on the issues of violence 

Message delivered by Noeleen Heyzer, Executive Director of UNIFEM on the International Day to Eliminate Violence against Women, November 25

“We have funded women’s organizing and strategic programs to halt violence.  And we have brought the voices of women to the United Nations. The achievements of all those who have worked in this area are monumental: Violence against women has been recognized as a human rights violation; international and regional agreements call for laws and awareness-raising programs.
Yet we are also confronted with a paradox, described in the publication “Not a Minute More, Ending Violence against Women” that UNIFEM launched that day: Clearly the efforts so far have brought results; nevertheless, women do not appear to be substantively safer from the ravages of violence than they were when the work began. As long as women in diverse countries do not have access to property and employment and equal wages, to the seats of power and to education, the violence that perpetuates their lives is viewed as a private rather than a public issue. 
Gender-based violence is part of an intricate web of violence. The trafficking of women is linked to the trafficking of drugs and arms, and an increase in criminality. Rape and sexual abuse are tied to the devastation caused by HIV/AIDS and the destruction of families. Impunity for violence against women suggests impunity for criminal behavior and the disintegration of the rule of law. Violence against women is tied also to the brutality of war, an issue that was taken up extensively in Women War and Peace, an independent expert assessment commissioned by UNIFEM and published in 2002.
Our work to end violence against women must be a conscious part of our work towards the empowerment of women in general. This is the moment for a renewed commitment to build on the achievements of the last decades and find the resources for meaningful action. In the words of the UN Commission on Human Security: “The security of one person, one community, one nation rests on the decisions of many others, sometimes fortuitously, sometimes precariously.” 

Today, on 25 November 2003, we are renewing our commitment to fight for the right of a life free from brutal attacks on women’s physical and emotional well-being. Step by step, every day of the year, we will continue to work towards our goal: the complete elimination of violence against women. At the end of the day, to eliminate violence against women we desperately need to ensure that women have the voice, influence and resources to assert their priorities for achieving peace and security in an increasingly violent world”.   

For the whole message, visit http://www.unifem.org/pressreleases.php?f_page_pid=6&f_pritem_pid=148. 

UNIFEM Launches WEB Portal on Armed Conflict and Women

UNIFEM has launched a web portal, designed as a centralized repository of information on the impact of armed conflict on women, and women's role in peace-building. Targeted at policy-makers, practitioners, researchers and the media, the portal will offer gender profiles of conflict countries, briefs on issues that affect women and girls just before, during and after conflict, and information on UN gender programming in conflict zones.

While the Security Council unanimously passed Resolution 1325 on October 31st 2000, calling for the prosecution of crimes against women, increased protection of women and children during war, appointments of more women to peacekeeping operations, and ensuring that more women participate in peace-building decision-making processes, there has not yet been a dramatic increase in the quantity or quality of reporting on women in conflict and post-conflict zones, and existing data is scarce and scattered. 

Speaking at the launch, Noeleen Heyzer, Executive Director of UNIFEM, said that the portal was an attempt to address the information gap, and help track progress towards implementing 1325. She stated, "Security Council Resolution 1325 is a watershed political framework that makes women - and a gender perspective - relevant to negotiating peace agreements, planning refugee camps, programs and peacekeeping operations, and reconstructing war-torn societies. None of this can be achieved without accurate information and analysis".  

Afghan Women Suffer the Consequences of War

War’s impact on women has been demonstrated again in Afghanistan, according to a report by the UN Under-Secretary General for Peacekeeping Operations, Jean-Marie Guéhenno, said women and girls suffered disproportionately during and after war, as 
existing inequalities were magnified, and social networks broke down, making them more vulnerable to sexual violence and exploitation. 


The Council met on the third anniversary of the adoption of resolution 1325 (2000), which expressed concern that women and children accounted for the majority of those adversely affected by armed conflict and reaffirmed 
the important role of women in the prevention 

and resolution of conflicts.          


The Department of Peacekeeping Operations had taken concrete steps to implement resolution 1325 (2000), working on such issues as:  increasing the number of women in peacekeeping operations; integrating a gender 
perspective in peacekeeping operations; training in gender awareness and HIV/AIDS issues; preventing and responding to serious misconduct by peacekeeping personnel; and trafficking. 


Also briefing the Council, Amy Smythe, Senior Gender Advisor of the United Nations Organization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo (MONUC), said that the law of the gun had devastated the condition of women in that country.  In that context, a Gender Unit was set up in March 2002 to integrate a gender perspective within MONUC and to work with the Congolese population to bring the conflict's effect on women to the 

attention of decision makers.  

Sharon Capeling-Alakija Honoured

Sharon Capeling-Alakija, a distinguished Canadian public servant and friend to many in UNIFEM Canada, was honoured with a posthumous  appointment as a Companion of the Order of Canada on December 12th at a ceremony on Parliament Hill. The tribute was in recognition of her life-long contributions in education, international development and volunteerism through her work with CUSO, the United Nations Fund for Women (UNIFEM), the United Nations Development Program (UNDP), North South Institute and the United Nations Volunteers (UNV).

Sharon died this fall in Germany after a courageous fight against breast cancer.

World Summit on the Information Society

Six thousand delegates and up to 50 heads of state will be attending the World Summit on the Information Society (WSIS) in Geneva, in mid-December.  A WSIS Gender Caucus has worked ceaselessly over the past year to ensure that gender issues were taken into account in these high level discussions on the impact of the new technologies of communications on world development. The WSIS Declaration of Principles, Paragraph 10, now reads: “We affirm that development of ICTs provides enormous promise for women, who should be an integral part of and key actors, in the Information Society. We are committed to ensuring that the Information Society enables women’s empowerment and their full participation on the basis on equality in all spheres of society and in all decision-making processes. We should mainstream a gender equality perspective and use ICTs as a tool to that end.”

Many of the concerns of NGO delegates, including gender activists who have been active within the WSIS Civil Society Plenary, are outlined in this document which can be found on the WSIS Civil Society website at: 
http://www.geneva2003.org/wsis/info_c01_1_01.htm
Engendering Peace Agreement Processes: Preparation for the Commission on the Status of Women 2004 PeaceWomen Project


The UN Division for the Advancement of Women (DAW), in collaboration with the UN Office of the Special Adviser on Gender Issues (OSAGI) and the UN Department of Political Affairs, recently concluded an Expert Group Meeting (EGM) on peace agreements as a means for promoting gender equality. 

The EGM, hosted by the Canadian government in Ottawa from 10-13 November, was held in preparation for the upcoming Commission on the Status of Women (CSW), which will hold its annual session, the 48th session, for the first two weeks of March 2004, at New York Headquarters. This year the CSW will focus on two thematic issues: the role of men and boys in gender equality (Theme #1); and women's equal participation in conflict prevention, conflict management and conflict resolution and in post-conflict peace-building (Theme #2).

To see more on this meeting - go the PeaceWomen Project web site to read issue number 33 at http://www.peacewomen.org


Ten Things Young Women And Men Can Do To Support Security Council Resolution 1325

The PeaceWomen Project recently had a contest among youth as to what could be done to use and support Resolution 1325. Here are some ideas for follow-up action with NGOs, governments, the United Nations, the public, and others. 

1. Write an article for your student newspaper. Take the most recent event you participated in or that is occurring worldwide and turn it into a newspaper article for your school newspaper or bulletin. It is a great way to spread the word about 1325 to others. If possible, try to make this a regular feature in your paper. For examples see www.peacewomen.org website.

3. Encourage your school administrators to have a course or reading material on conflict prevention and resolution for women or on Resolution 1325. 

5. Focus your Essays or other writing assignment on current women, peace and security issues. Almost every student is required to write a paper for a class. The topics you could explore are varied and diverse. For example, you could write about women¹s participation in peace negotiations, or the impact 1325 is going to have on the new constitution being drafted in Afghanistan. And if you write such a paper, please let people working on Security Council Resolution 1325 know and they will post it on the website (www.peacewomen.org)!

For the full guide, visit: http://www.peacewomen.org/un/ngoadvocacy/1325Canadaguide.html
New Publications

Gender and International Trade  - Prepared by North South Institute researcher on Trade and Development, Chantal Blouin, Gender and International Trade — An Annotated Bibliography, is now available for downloading from the web. The paper was commissioned by Status of Women Canada in order to begin identifying some of the key sources of information on the implications and impact of international trade agreements on women and men.
The document is available at: http://www.swc-cfc.gc.ca/pubs/gender_trade/index_e.html, or from the NSI website at: http://www.nsi-ins.ca/ensi/pdf/Status_of_women_eng.pdf  

Surf the WEB - Suggestions

www.WomenWarPeace.org is also a follow-up to an Independent Experts' Assessment, commissioned by UNIFEM in 2002 to assess the impact of armed conflict on women. Two experts, Elisabeth Rehn and Ellen Sirleaf-Johnson, went to 14 conflict zones and found shocking evidence of an epidemic of violence against women and girls. The report, among its key recommendations, re-iterated the need for a systematic collection, analysis and sharing of information on women and conflict to ensure that gender concerns are consistently included in decisions and actions on conflict prevention and peace-building. 

The Independent Experts' Assessment on Women, War and Peace can be found online at www.unifem.org and www.womenwarpeace.org . 
Final Note


A Special Reminder at Year’s End

Your membership in UNIFEM Canada expires at year’s end. Won’t you consider renewing your membership, and perhaps adding a donation towards the work of UNIFEM internationally? Your donations are tax deductible: let us know if you’d like to receive an income tax eligible receipt. UNIFEM Canada memberships also make wonderful Christmas gives for friends and family: show your commitment and encourage your loved ones to add their energy and enthusiasm to the full participation of women with men in the lives of their country, their society, and family life. A Membership Application and Pledge Form is enclosed with this issue of UNIFEM Canada News. 

Please note that we have appointed Christine Pothier to the post of Membership Coordinator. Feel free to contact her with any questions, comments or concerns. UNIFEM Canada, 900 – 130 Slater St, Ottawa, ON K1P 6E2, tel: 613-232-5752 X 235; fax: 613-563-2455; email: unifem@unac.org.

____________________________________________________________________________________________________

UNIFEM is the women's fund at the United Nations, providing financial support and technical assistance to innovative programs promoting women's human rights, their economic and political empowerment, and gender equality in over 100 countries. 

Visit UNIFEM’s website at www.unifem.org for the latest news on your organization’s efforts in support of women’s empowerment and gender equality. Also visit www.unac.org/unifem for news of your Canadian Committee. 

UNIFEM, 304 East 45th St, 15th Floor, New York, NY 10017, tel: 212-906-6400, fax: 212-906-6705 










The Annual General Meeting of UNIFEM Canada will be held Monday, January 12 at the Cartier Place Hotel, Cooper & Elgin Streets, at 7 P.M.





Agenda





Reports by Officers: President, Treasurer, Others


Election of members of the Board of Directors


Nomination of an Auditor


Other Business





Please note that members in good standing who are unable to attend may designate another member to vote their proxy. Also, nomination of members to the Board of Directors may be sent in advance to Sue McGarvie, � HYPERLINK "mailto:suem@rogers.com" ��suem@rogers.com� 








Members of the Board whose terms continue in 2004:


Stan Carlson


Fred Farag


Almas Jiwani


Sue McGarvie


Nafisa Methiwalla 


Charles Morrow











UNIFEM Canada Award





The 5th Annual UNIFEM Canada Award for outstanding contribution to the advancement of women will be celebrated in March 2004. Watch your e-mail for further details of the event, as well as the announcement of the 2004 laureate. Previous winners have been Pamela Wallin, currently the Canadian Consul General in New York; Muriel Smith, former Deputy Premier for Manitoba; in 2002, Hon. Flora MacDonald, former Minister of Foreign Affairs and UNIFEM Canada honorary member; and last year Michael Kaufman.








